
 

                                                 
PUBLIC NOTICE 

REGULARISATION OF OVERSTAYED FOREIGN REGISTERED VEHICLES 
IMPORTED UNDER TEMPORARY IMPORT PERMIT FOR VISITORS’ 

VEHICLES (TIP) 
 
The Zimbabwe Revenue Authority (ZIMRA) is hereby reminding the public, and other entities 
who may be in possession of vehicles which were imported into Zimbabwe under Temporary 
Import Permit (TIP) for visitor’s vehicle that it is an offence to keep these vehicles in Zimbabwe 
when the TIP has expired. 
 
It is noted that a number of these vehicles which are in Zimbabwe, at inland cities and towns, and 
in other areas like Chipinge, Tsholotsho, Gokwe, Guruve, to name but a few.  
 
Some of the circumstances leading to expiry of TIPs have been the following:   

 Vehicle broken down and yet to be repaired, 

 Vehicle involved in an accident, and is still to be transported out of the country, 
 Vehicle involved in an accident, and is now a wreck, 

 Vehicle was abandoned, with owner having departed from Zimbabwe, 
 Visitor who brought the vehicle is still in Zimbabwe, but the TIP has expired. 

 
Persons in possession of vehicles with circumstances described above are advised to contact their 
nearest ZIMRA Office, or write to the email addresses listed below by not later than 30 
September 2024, to regularise the stay of their vehicle, or to export it from Zimbabwe. 
 

Please note that this moratorium ends on 30 September 2024, and any vehicle whose TIP status 

has not been regularized will be treated as liable for seizure and possible forfeiture in terms of 

the Customs and Excise Act, Chapter 23:02. 

Email addresses to use are following: 

BeitbridgePrivateImports@zimra.co.zw, or BeitbridgeShiftMgrs@zimra.co.zw 

 
NB: Beitbridge Office will communicate with other ZIMRA Stations if TIP on email is for another 
Station.  
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